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March 7, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is the Executive Recommended Juanita Firs subarea plan.  This plan evaluated a proposed minor (.24-acre) expansion of an existing shopping center, which would require an amendment to the King County Comprehensive Plan (KCCP) land use map and area zoning atlas.
My staff notified and sent staff reports to about 40 property owners within a 500’ radius of the property in question and conducted a public meeting attended by one nearby resident to discuss this issue.  No significant concerns or issues were raised.  The subarea plan concluded that this minor expansion of the Juanita Firs shopping Center was consistent with applicable KCCP policies and should be approved.
The threshold determination in accordance with the State Environmental Policy Act was made on February 12, 2007.  Comments are due on the threshold determination on March 8, 2007, in advance of any action by the King County Council
My staff is available to assist the council in their review of the Executive Recommended Juanita Firs subarea plan.  If you have any questions, please contact Stephanie Warden, 
Director, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700, or Paul Reitenbach, Comprehensive Plan Project Manager, at 206-296-6705.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims 
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director 

        Rick Bautista, Staff, GMNR Committee





          Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

   Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental 
                Services (DDES)

Paul Reitenbach, Comprehensive Plan Project Manager, DDES

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Karen Wolf, Senior Executive Policy Advisor, King County Executive Office
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